

# light <u>Class 4 Newsletter</u>

## Autumn 1 19/9/25



Your child's learning is a partnership between home and school so if you have any concerns at all please telephone the school office, come and see us or contact your child's teacher via email.

#### Staff Contact Details

Mrs L Griffin

l.griffin@leacofe.lancs.sch.uk

School Office Tel: 01772 729880

## Certificate Winners

Week 1

Christian Value (D9): Sophie

<u>for:</u> Having a thankful heart and being a areat role model for others.

Curriculum Award - Jordan

for: Putting 100% effort into every lesson.

<u>Star Writer - Eliza</u> **for:** A fantastic recount!

Week 2

Christian Value (D9) - Maisy

<u>for:</u> bringing peace and calm into our classroom while also going the extra mile!

<u>Curriculum Award - Harry</u>

for: Going the extra mile in every lesson.

Star Writer - Zachary

for: Fantastic fact collecting about Henry

VIII. Week 3

Christian Value (D9) - Gracie Mae

**for:** being a kind and helpful friend both inside and outside of the classroom.

<u>Curriculum Award - George</u>

for: Fantastic progress in handwriting.

<u>Star Writer - Georgia Jai</u>

<u>for:</u> A lovely piece of writing in RE this week about David and Jonathan.





#### Key Dates

<u>Tuesday 2<sup>nd</sup> October</u> – Autumn Praise 10am, all are welcome to enjoy our Autumn Praise celebration in the school hall.

<u>Sunday 12<sup>th</sup> October</u> – Harvest Service at St Christopher's.

<u>Wednesday 15<sup>th</sup> October</u> - Open Evening for prospective parents 4pm-6pm.

Friday 24th October - School closes for half term at 3.15pm.

Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> November - School reopens.

<u>Tuesday 18<sup>th</sup> November and Wednesday 19<sup>th</sup> November</u> - Parents Evenings (information to follow).

#### Class News

Hello, everyone and welcome to the new school year! It has been lovely welcoming Year 5 back in to Class 4, as well as those who are new to their year group. We have got off to a flying start, with lots of learning going on! In maths, we have been looking at place value up to 10,000 (Y4) and 100,000 (Y5). In English, we have been looking at information texts about a very famous Tudor King! Ask your child about why King Henry VIII is so famous! In RE, we have been looking at the story of David and Goliath and considering how David showed courage. In Science, we have started our learning on magnets and forces by planning out our very own investigation to test how friction impacts objects moving on a surface. In PSHE, we have been talking about what makes us unique and showing mutual respect to others. In history, we have started our work on The Tudors by sequencing the events of the period in chronological order. In art, we have started out topic on cityscapes by looking at the famous artist Stephen Wiltshire. Ask your child how he creates his artwork, it is absolutely phenomenal! Thank you to everyone for a fantastic start to the term, it is a continued collaborative effort and we are incredibly grateful to you all for your preparation for the "back to school" fun! Mrs Griffin and Miss Turner 🖾

#### Important Notice

To clarify, regarding earrings during PE, it clearly states on our website that no earrings or jewellery should be worn for PE for the health and safety of your child. Please remove your child's earrings in the morning before they come into school, on PE day (Thursday). We have consulted Lancashire County Council on this matter and our school policy is written in line with national guidelines. Thank you for your support with this.